Jurek, Anne, Env. Health

From: Jurek, Anne, Env. Health

Sent: Monday, August 15, 2016 12:02 PM
To: ‘Dan Weis'

Cc: ‘Charles Long'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RO3187 585 22nd Street

Hello Dan,

| wanted to follow up after our meeting last week to add some comments to what had already been discussed regarding
the reorganization of the analytical results in tables. Besides organizing them the way Dilan had discussed in terms of
sample identification, media, respective investigation, and analytes, you should continue noting at the bottom of each
table the ESLs for both residential and commercial/industrial.

Also, regarding VOCs found in all three media, you should cross-check the MDLs and RLs against the ESLs. (For those
analytical tables for which RLs were listed, we would prefer MDLs if you are able to obtain these from the laboratory.) |
did a brief overview of the analytical reports for the Phase Il investigation that was performed in July 2015, and
compared the MDLs and RLs for VOCs in different media to their respective ESLs. For groundwater vapor intrusion for
shallow water, there was at least one constituent, vinyl chloride, for which the MDL was above the residential ESL. In
the tables, please note any constituent for which the MDL or RL is above the respective residential and/or commercial
ESL.

If you have any questions, let me know. Thanks.
Sincerely,
Anne

Anne Jurek, M.S.

Professional Technical Specialist Il (Geology)

Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH)
1131 Harbor Bay Pkwy

Alameda, CA 94502

(510) 567-6721; Ext. 36721

anne.jurek@acgov.org




